Tecumseh Woods Swim Club
Board of Trustees Meeting
7:00pm, May 15, 2013
Tecumseh Woods Pool
 
Board Members:  
Present: Curt South, Jason Hancock, Kazy Hinds, Alan Lange, Kelly Meckstroth, Angie Ford

Excused/Arriving Late: Dawn Widney, Paula Schmeising

Others Present: Sheila Friend, Shani Karn, Cortney Henry

Quorum Present: Yes

 

*Meeting called to order by Kazy 7:10pm

*Minutes from last meeting reviewed. Motion to approve made by Alan, 2nd by Kelly

 

Reports:
Membership Report:

· Sheila reports 3 new life memberships and 1 new annual since last meeting. Membership applications/inquiries cont to come in on a weekly basis and she feels where we are at, is comparable with where we were last year
 

Treasurer’s Report:

· Ronnie reports there is $25,000 in General Fund so far, and approx $15,000 in Capital Improvement account, with bills for this year’s improvements still being paid
 

Swim Team Report:

· Curt reports for Betsy that Swim Team has already had one sign up, and another one is scheduled for June 2nd, at the pool. Practice is set to begin on June 3rd.
 

Old Business:

· Tecumseh Woods participated in Cakes for a Cause. Our cake was baked by Dobos Bakery. Our cake and incentive (a 1 year pool membership) was purchased for $275, which benefits the Piqua Community Foundation
· Capital Improvement: per Alan, Porceline was just here for 3rd and final visit to repair filter. Prepping and painting of pool was done and now must cure for 1 week. Fill date is 5-20-13. Some discussion over last year’s leak in the baby pool. Automated chemical equipment will be installed around 5-21-13, and the Health Dept will come for their visit to give the ‘go-ahead’ to open pool on May 24th.

· Some discussion over the new sign planned for the entrance of the pool. Quint is working on a sample and Board decided it would be best to go with a somewhat ‘simple’, less expensive design
· The new Tecumseh Woods Logo is done 
· The Chamber of Commerce After Hours event at Tecumseh Woods is planned for Thurs, June 6th from 5-7pm. Paula will pull all the details together over the next few weeks and come up with a nice door prize, as is customary at these events.
· AED: Kelly reports that she sent a letter out to the membership, seeking donations for the pool to obtain and AED. We have rec’d one donation already for $50. An anonymous donor came forward and agreed to match, however much money that is raised. The donation letter will be put on our Facebook page and website

 

New Business:

        Concession stand food and drinks will be ordered through Francis Office Supply. This is the same company that provides products to the schools for concession stands. They will deliver. Ice Cream will be supplied from Greenville. We will again offer Moomalts, and now DipNDots. Dawn expresses concern that we need to continue to offer 25cent candy to our younger customers

        Julie Cotrell came to the pool to do a courtesy walk through to review our overall safety and point out her concerns. She also gave a presentation at our employee training session this month

        Pool umbrellas: some discussion over the cost of Pool umbrellas and whether or not to purchase them. A 9 foot, commercial grade umbrella can be ordered on the internet for approx $209. ea. Kazy motions to order needed new umbrellas, and Jason 2nds.

        Adult Party: Dawn is looking into the pool hosting an Adult party again this year. Some discussion over possible wine/beer tasting. It is tentatively on the schedule for July 11th this year.

        50/50: a bi-weekly drawing is still a thought as a fund raiser for this year 

        the Board received a letter over email requesting permission to walk the trails and grounds of the pool. This person was concerned over a new ‘no trespassing’ sign that is now hanging at pool entrance. Kazy will respond to the email and ensure him that the sign is to discourage vandals, and that he is indeed allowed to walk the trails

        Some discussion over safety around the deck of the pool, and whether or not to close the deck. Jason will look into securing the railing located on the deck so as to make it safer for the tweens who look forward to years when they are allowed to be on the deck

 

Next Board Meeting: June 12, 2013, 7pm, at the Pool

Regular Meeting is Adjourned: motioned by Paula, 2nd by Curt

Board Moved to Executive Session
Minutes submitted by: Shani Karn

